
Report of the Fendalton/Waimairi Community Board to the Council meeting of 23 September 2004 

6. GREENSPACE CAPITAL PROGRAMME 2003/04 – END OF YEAR REPORT 
 
 The Board received information on the end of year position regarding the Greenspace Unit’s capital 

projects undertaken in the Fendalton/Waimairi area during the 2003/04 financial year. 
 
 Some concern was expressed regarding the “out of scale” size of the pergola recently erected at the 

Avice Hill Reserve, and the visually ineffective results of the underplantings carried out as part of last 
year’s reconstruction of Fendalton Road. 

 
 

Please Note
Please refer to the Council's minutes for the decision


